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15th April 2019

Dear Parents,

I do hope that you all had a lovely Easter break and made the most of the weather over the long bank holiday weekend.  Owing to Easter being so late this half term is going to be very short (only 23 complete school days).
I have attached a termly overview to this letter and hope that it is useful.  Please remember, if you want to check the date of events in school, the website is always kept completely up-to-date. See www.twissgreen.net
Attendance – Spring Term 2019
Below are the attendance figures for last term.  You will see from the final two columns that only two classes managed to reach our target of 97% and all but Year 6 had poorer attendance than in the autumn term.  Definitely room for improvement here. Well done to Year 6 with a commendable 98.1% – keep up the good work!
	


	Group
	Presents
	AEA
	Authorised 

Absences
	Unauthorised Absences
	Possible
	% Attendance

	Reception
	98.1
	0.0
	2.2
	0.2
	100.0
	96.8
	( 1.3

	Year 1
	98.1
	0.0
	2.2
	0.3
	100.0
	96.7
	( 1.4

	Year 2
	97.7
	0.0
	2.0
	0.7
	100.0
	96.5
	( 1.3

	Year 3
	97.0
	0.7
	2.5
	0.5
	100.0
	96.3
	( 1.4

	Year 4
	97.7
	0.1
	1.5
	0.5
	100.0
	97.3
	( 0.5

	Year 5
	98.7
	0.2
	1.7
	0.8
	100.0
	96.7
	( 2.3

	Year 6
	97.6
	0.2
	0.8
	0.3
	100.0
	98.1
	( 0.8

	Totals
	97.8
	0.2
	1.8
	0.5
	100.0
	96.9
	( 1.1


Mwanjati Village School Trust

Most of you will be aware of the work that we have been doing in cooperation with the villagers of Mwanjati, situated in Mangochi district, in the Southern Region of Malawi for the last ten years.  There is comprehensive information on the website detailing the work of the trust.  The chair of the trust, Anthony Mtitimila, has been working in Oxford and was unable to fit in our annual assembly for the parents and children in Reception class but we hope to remedy that before breaking up in the summer term.  
Each child will be issued with a MVST money box in which they’re encouraged to save ‘pennies for Mwanjati’.  Once the box is full it should be returned to school and the children are presented with a special certificate in assembly.
The school in Mwanjati, which was established almost entirely with funding provided by everyone at Twiss Green has gone from strength to strength.  Ten years down the line the government has taken over the running of the school, the number of pupils on roll has increased to 506 and there are 9 teachers who are all paid by the Local Authority.  The headteacher, Mr Henry Awazi, has written to us outlining the challenges the school is now facing, they are:
· enough classrooms to match with the enrolment of learners

· a school borehole as a water source for the learners

· desks, tables and chairs

· sports kit for girls and boys 

· assistance to buy uniforms for disadvantaged children

· more toilets

At the beginning of the project the villagers made brick from clay which is in plentiful supply and we provided the money to buy additional building materials.  This is something that the trustees would like to repeat in order to provide extra classrooms.  In the past we have collected sports kit that the children of Twiss Green have grown out of and this is something that I would like to initiate again.  If there are any parents who would be willing to help with coordinating of this would you please let me know by contacting the school office.
Equality and Diversity Change Group
Thank you so much to the parents who volunteered to work with us in this extremely important work.  I will be contacting you personally to arrange a meeting at a mutually convenient time
Yours faithfully,
Overview of Summer Term 2019 for Parents

	w/c
	Main Events
	Notes

	22.4.19
	SCIENCE WEEK

24.4.19 After School Tennis Club begins           
	

	29.4.19
	
	

	6.5.19
	6.5.17 May Day Bank Holiday 
	

	13.5.19

	KS2 SATs Week

15.5.19 Year 2 visit to Knowsley Safari Park

	

	20.5.19
	21.5.19  Key Strings –music presentation for KS1 and KS2

23.5.19  Cross country team to Woolston C of E
23.5.19  New Intake 2019 Parents Meeting 6:30pm

	

	24.5.19
	HALF TERM
	

	3.6.19
	3 & 4.6.19 INSET Days for all staff
6.6.19  First aid training for Y4 and Y5

	

	10.6.19
	Phonics screening for Year 1 this week

13.6.19 Parents meeting for Y6 visit to Conway Centre (6.30pm)

	

	17.6.19

	19-20.6.19  Y5 to Ironbridge (residential visit)
20.6.19  Presto Music – rock/pop presentation for KS1 and KS2
21.6.19  YR visit to Manchester Airport


	

	24.6.19
	26.6.19  Y4 River studies visit
27.6.19  MVST Cake stall (after school)
28.6.19  Visiting The Crucial Crew in Warrington with Year 6                                        (online safety, first aid and road safety)
             Y5 Puberty Talk
             Y3 Sunshine Assembly

	

	1.7.19
	3.7.19  Y6 Parents' Induction Meeting at Culcheth High School 

4.7.19  Y6 Induction Day at the High School

            Reception 2019 intake visit school

            YR-Y5 children meet their new teachers (9:00 - 10:40  

            each week for three weeks)

5.7.19  Y5 Sunshine Assembly

5.7.19  Y6 Leavers Party

	

	8.7.19
	9.7.19  Y2 visit to Gurdwara Sikh Temple

10-12.7.19  Year 6 to the Conway Centre for a residential visit


	

	15.7.19

	SPORTS WEEK

15.7.19 School reports sent out 

17.7.19 Sports Day (YR/KS1 am and KS2 pm)

18.7.19 Reserve Sports Day

19.7.19 Break up at 2:30pm
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